University Resources Council Minutes

Meeting Number 7








December 2, 2008


Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Patricia Meylor, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Linda Day, Craig Fleming, Cara Richards, Jessica Zacher, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, Mary Anwar, Charleen Rice, David Dowell, and Christopher Chavez.  
1.  The agenda was approved.
2.  Minutes of meeting #6 Nov. 18, 2008 were approved.
3.  Announcements

a. Council Chair Pat Kearney reported on the special legislative session to address the “fiscal emergency.” 
b. Impaction CSU-wide. David Dowell reported on this, stating that it will likely have little effect on our campus planning as our policy was to reduce enrollment anyway. The chancellor has announced that he will take money away from campuses who continue to over-enroll. 
c. AVP for Research and External Support. Two candidates will be on campus for interviews on Thursday.

d. Our next meeting will be on February 3, 2009. All three taskforces are expected to have something to present to the council. 

4.  New Business:

a. New Option Proposal: M.A. in Education, Option in Mathematics Education. Cathy DuCharme, Chair of the Department of Teacher Education, presented on the proposal. The proposal would add two new course sections to existing elective courses in mathematics education. Cathy DuCharme was confident that the department has the budget resources to provide the additional FTEF needed for the program. The proposal was motioned, seconded, and approved without objection. 
b. Tenure Track Density: Discussion with AVP Holly Harbinger and Vice Provost David Dowell. Our campus has had a 4.90% decline in tenure-track density over the past 5 years. Despite efforts to hire, retirements and other factors have contributed to the reduction in t-t density. In 2007-2008, the campus began with 66 searches for 73 positions, but by June 2008, that was down to 36 searches for 38 positions. For that same year, there were approximately 34 positions lost due to retirement, relocation, or FERP, so this led to no change in our t-t density. This year, we have 56 authorized searches for 60 positions. Colleges may need to reduce this number as the fiscal crisis unfolds. However, AVP Harbinger stressed that the cuts would not be as dramatic as in 2007-2008. The University is committed to finding highly qualified candidates who are a good match for the system. 
5.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:45. 
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson
ajohnso7@csulb.edu

(These minutes have not been approved.)
